
CLEVELAND INDUSTRIAL GOLF LEAGUE 

CAPTAINS MEETING 

August 7, 2017 

 

The Meeting of the Team Captains of the Cleveland Industrial Golf League was held at Clubhouse at Grand 

Bay on Monday, August 7, 2017.  Meeting Minutes were taken by Secretary Daryl Smith.      

1. President Jim Bilek called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Roll call taken, all teams were represented 

except for NetBirdie.com, OCS Technologies, and Tendon Manufacturing. 

 

2. Meeting Minutes:  Minutes from the Captains meeting on June 24, 2017 were presented and reviewed.  

Change noted where Scott Tench was mistakenly typed as Scott Tendon.  Motion to accept by David Hill, 

seconded by Adam Hill.  Approved. 

 

3. Finance Report:  Treasurer Jeff Kregenow reported a balance of $10,403.60 in the league’s account and 

submitted a Financial Report.  A disbursement of $160 was made for compensation to the Handicap 

Chairman/Website Coordinator, David Hill.  Three players, Rich Mach, Jim Lewan and John Wintrich were 

refunded their $50 player fee as they were requested before the 10th event.  $324 was taken in as part of 

the Barberton Brookside Blind Bogey.  Three players still owe for their Blind Bogey, Brian Joyce of OCS at 

Brookside, Carmen Marino of OCS at Brookside and Kevin Harper of DLH at Good Park.  Treasurer Kregenow 

reported he is working on a food/drink special at the Hawk’s Nest Open event.  Motion to accept by Jim 

Bilek, seconded by David Hill.   

4. Handicap Chairman:  Chairman David Hill reported and commented on the following:      

 Everything concerning the computer, the handicaps and the website are going well.  David would like 

to see more Call-Outs entered in. He commented it does not have to be anything spectacular (like a 

hole-in-one), it could be something unusual that happened during play.   

 Had our first Slow Play penalty since May 20th, second Match, first group was almost 35 minutes 

behind.    

 David again pointed out the eligibility requirements for the Playoffs and CIGL Cup.  He will be 

sending an email to all captains containing a breakdown of who is not eligible and who needs to play 

Hawk’s Nest to become eligible.  The names of the players who need to play can be found in the 

Player Stats / Player Eligibility section of the website.  Currently the following number of players 

need to play this week: 

o American Japanning – 1 player 

o Cleats Bar and Grill – 3 players 

o County Engineers – 1 player 

o County Fire Protection – 1 player 

o DLH – 1 player 

o Keystone – 0 players 

o Mashies – 1 player 

o NetBirdie.com – 0 players 

o OCS Technologies – 0 players 

o Tendon Manufacturing – 2 players 

o xR – 0 players  

 

5. Rules Chairman:  Chairman Bob Grosh had nothing to report.         

 

6. Schedule Chairmen:  Chairman Jim Bilek reported the following: 

 Jim asked the captains if they would favor returning to Chippewa next year.  All captains agreed.  

 Jim indicated OCS Technologies will be returning next year so he will go ahead and add an extra 

week to the 2018 schedule.  

 The 2018 schedule is coming together, much of the first half is done along with a portion of the 

Playoffs and Finals/Fun Day events.  Still working on the late July/August portion of the schedule.  



With the addition of a week to the 2018 schedule Sanctuary will become a Knockdown, Windmill will 

host the first round of the playoffs with the second round and the finals to be held after Labor Day.       

 Jim Bilek and David Hill spoke to Madison about playing earlier in the day or a shotgun start to 

compensate for the long drive most players have getting to the course since it is well liked.  This may 

be challenging since the course members wish to maintain their initial block of tee times prior to 

9:00.  Jim will continue to negotiate a solution.  The course did offer that if the league chose to play 

earlier in the year we might be able to get a better start time.       

 Adam Hill raised a point that if the league is willing to drive an hour to Madison and start at 9am 

shouldn’t the league consider playing a course in Cuyahoga Country that is less than an hour’s drive 

and start at 10am?  This option could open a potential opportunity to add closer courses that 

otherwise have not been an option.  Pine Hills was mentioned as a possible candidate. 

 Jim Bilek mentioned he would like the league to target the use of a legitimate front tee at every 

course played even if it means the use of potential “CIGL tee boxes” but not lowering the 5400-yard 

minimum currently in place.  Jim indicated the league does have a history of setting our own tee 

boxes, amending slopes for certain courses for all tees, and, if need be, adjusting rating differentials 

between front and middle tee boxes.       

 

7. Old Business:   

 None.  

 

8. New Business: 

 Games/fees/comments discussed for the Hawk’s Nest Open event. 

o $6 – 2 Man Total Net 3-5-7 Tournament ($3 per player) – aggregate net score for 9 holes for 

the two-man team using the net scores from the four Par 3’s and four Par 5’s plus the 7th 

hole.   Players may enter as many times as they’d like.  

o $5 – Skins Game – Two classes 

o $4 – Blind Bogey – Mandatory  

o Starters – NetBirdie and Tendon.  Jim Bilek to send an email to remind them. 

o Long drive and Closet to the Pin holes are to be determined.  

o Some type of food/drink special will be offered. 

o Three tee boxes will be used.    

o Captains have until 5pm Thursday, August 10, 2017 to notify the Handicap Chairman of any 

tee time additions/changes/deletions.     

o Jim Bilek will arrive early to manage the tee markers. 

o Floor opened to all team captains to slot their players into their respective tee times.  

 Playoffs begin August 19th at 8am at Sanctuary. 

o Match 1 – County Fire Protection vs. County Engineers 

o Match 2 – American Japanning vs. Tendon Manufacturing 

o Match 3 – DLH vs. Mashies 

o Match 4 – NetBirdie.com vs. Cleats Bar and Grille 

 Awards Dinner scheduled for Monday, October 9th at a location to be determined.   

 Captain Adam Hill suggested the possibility of having next year’s schedule be comprised of all Team 

Matchplay and Knockdown events instead of the usual five Open events.  The individual Matchplay 

event would still occur during designated weeks with either players matching cards or playing their 

match after the team matches have teed off.  Weeks 1, 2 and 3 would be used to qualify the top 32 

players with the possibility of other players moving up to fill spots to keep forfeitures as an absolute 

minimum.  (There have been 19 forfeitures during the 2017 Matchplay Tournament.)  Jim Bilek 

thanked Adam for bringing his suggestion to the meeting and offered his initial comment: Something 

is lost when not playing an opponent and just comparing cards to determine a Matchplay winner.  

The topic will be tabled until the Winter Captains Meeting.            

 



9. Announcements: 

 The next meeting will be held at Grand Bay Clubhouse in Brecksville on Tuesday, September 5th at 

6:30pm.      

 

10. Motion to adjourn by Charlie Meadows, seconded by Bob Grosh.  Meeting adjourned at 7:36pm.  

 

Participants at Captain’s Meeting:    

Team Representative Team Representative 
American Japanning Bob Grosh Mashies David Hill 

Cleats Bar and Grille Daryl Dubroy NetBirdie.com Absent 

County Engineers Ted Bush OCS Technologies Absent 

County Fire Adam Hill Tendon Manufacturing Absent 

DLH Al Van Valkenburg xR Jim Bilek 

Keystone Charlie Fields  

             Officers 
Jim Bilek Pat Murphy Jeff Kregenow Daryl Smith 

             Other Attendees 

Tom Kotlarek    

 

 

 


